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Text of Legislative File SC-1920-11

Body

BACKGROUND:  A claim was filed by Claims Management Resources (CMR), on behalf of 

OG&E, in the amount of $8,805 for damage to a utility pole when it was struck by a City 

sanitation truck on April 26, 2019, at 3901 Chautauqua Avenue.

DISCUSSION:  This incident was investigated by Bret Scovill, Sanitation Division Manager.  

On April 26, 2019, a City employee was driving a sanitation truck and traveling south on 

Chautauqua Avenue to empty collected waste.  As the driver approached the Transfer Station 

at 3901 Chautauqua Avenue, he drove slightly off of the road and onto the soft, rain soaked 

shoulder.  The driver tried to recover the truck at this time but it sank into the mud, swerved and 

subsequently struck a nearby utility pole.

Page 1City of Norman, OK Printed on 1/24/2020



Master Continued (SC-1920-11)

CMR submitted an invoice in the amount of $8,805.00 for the repair of OG&E’s damaged utility 

pole.  Of this total, $200.00 was billed as administrative cost however this amount will not be 

paid.  

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this 

matter and consequently potential liability on the City.  The request of CMR on behalf of OG&E, 

in the reduced amount of $8,605 appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the 

City Attorney’s office that the claim of CMR, on behalf of OG&E in the reduced amount of 

$8,605 as set forth above, be approved.
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